Committee on Athletics

September 23, 2009 – 1:30pm - 3:00pm

BH 391 – URD Conference Room
Approved Minutes
Present: Cindy Masner (for Vic Cegles), Gayle Fenton, Rita Hayes, Glenn McDonald, Sharon Taylor, Karen Hakim-Butt, Thomas Kelty, Alan Safer, Alison Wrynn 
Absent: Rick Alpert, Perry Moore, Sharon Guthrie, Lynda McCroskey, Frank Murgolo, David Shafer, Jun Yan
Guests: Mary Ann Tripodi, Sandra Shirley
I. Welcome & Introductions
· Meeting was called to order at 1:35pm.
· Members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Agenda

· The agenda was approved.
III. Approval of Minutes from last spring 2009 meeting
· The minutes from the last meeting of the 2008-2009 year were not available for approval.
· Brenda will have them for the next meeting.

IV. Athletic Director’s Report – Cindy Masner for Vic Cegles
· Cindy gave the committee an update on the teams currently in season and competing, women’s volleyball, women’s soccer, men’s water polo, cross country.
· Cindy then reviewed the organization of the Athletics Department and outlined the duties of several of the administrators.

· Alan Safer asked Cindy about current strategies being employed the Dept. of Athletics to increase student and faculty attendance at games.  Cindy described how marketing is working to increase numbers through a number of initiatives including the monsoon maniacs, give-aways, e-mail blasts, etc.

· Members discussed several ideas for presentations at future meetings.  Suggestions included inviting in a representative from marketing to discuss ways in which students and faculty are being targeted.  In addition there was a request to have a student athlete give a “day-in-the-life” presentation. 
V. Review of COA Charge and Membership

· Brenda asked the committee to review the charge and the membership of the COA and solicited suggestions for possible changes. Overall, the committee is satisfied with the current charge but made a few minor suggestions:
1. Change the name of the Athletics Department from SAR to Intercollegiate Athletics.

2. Add to the charge that members serve as ambassadors of the Athletics Program and report back to their respective constituencies the information from the COA meetings.
3. Update Section C (2) that discusses Affirmative Action, in light of the passage of Proposition 209.
· Brenda recommended that the Director of Bickerstaff Academic Center (or designee) be added to the COA membership. The COA supported the recommendation.

· Brenda will present these suggestions to the Academic Senat Executive Committee and ask that the changes be presented to the Full Academic Senate
VI. Grades First
· Sandra Shirley provided a brief overview of Grades First, a web-based, student-athlete management system.  Grades First will allow the advisors in the Bickerstaff Academic Center and the coaches to better store, track and manage information pertaining to student athlete academic success. The system will also replace the paper grade checks that faculty filled out for student athletes.
· Brenda provided a copy of the letter that will go out to faculty introducing the new system and asked the committee for input on wording. A few small corrections were made.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:00pm
Minutes Submitted by Brenda Vogel, Chair and Scribe

